
Minutes 
Alcoholic Beverage Licensing (ABL) Committee 
Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) 6A 

Tuesday, March 22, 2022, 7:00 pm 
Virtual Meeting—Held on Zoom 

Pursuant to notice duly given, a meeting of the Alcohol Beverage Licensing Committee 
(“Committee”) of ANC 6A was held commencing at 7:00 pm EST on March 22, 2022, on a 
publicly posted Zoom event. 
 
Committee Members Present: Mona Hatoum, Kara Hughley, Joe Krisch, Ian Stanford, Erin 
Sullivan 
Commissioners Present: None 
Establishment Representatives Present: Ryan Gordon (Granville Moore’s Brickyard) 
 

I. Call to Order/Approval of Agenda/Approval of Minutes 
• Mr. Stanford called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.  The minutes from the 

February 22, 2022 meeting of the Committee were approved without objection. 
 

II. Community Comment 

• No members of the community spoke at the meeting. 
 

III. New Business 

• Discussion of application by Granville Moore’s Brickyard LLC t/a Granville 
Moore’s Brickyard at 1238 H Street NE (ABRA #072792) for renewal of a Class C 
Restaurant License. 
o Mr. Gordon appeared on behalf of Granville Moore’s.  
o Granville Moore’s has an entertainment license but has never used it and 

does not plan to have any speakers or other entertainment in the summer 
garden.  They do not plan to be open past 11:00 pm on a regular basis.  
There may be days they stay open until 12:00 am if patrons are still 
present. 

o Mr. Gordon is amenable to updating Granville Moore’s Settlement 
Agreement (SA) to limit summer garden hours to end at 2:00 am, consistent 
with the terms of neighboring establishments’ SAs. 

o The only summer garden that Granville Moore’s is contemplating is a 
Streatery out front with three tables.   

o No change is contemplated to the way Granville Moore’s has been 
operating, except that its regular operating hours are shorter than they 
used to be.  

o Mr. Gordon also represents The Queen Vic and expressed some concern 
about whether the same standard SA terms would automatically need to 
apply to The Queen Vic when its license renewal comes up in a few weeks. 
The Committee explained that there will be a separate discussion with 
regard to The Queen Vic, and none of the SA terms agreed for Granville 
Moore’s will be considered automatically to cover The Queen Vic. 

o Ms. Hatoum moved that the ABL Committee recommend that the ANC 
protest the license renewal application unless a Settlement Agreement is 
reached prior to the ANC’s consideration of the matter, and that the Chair 



and Vice Chair of the ABL Committee and the Chair and Co-Chair of the ANC 
represent the ANC in the negotiation of the Settlement Agreement. 
▪ Ms. Hughley seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously 

with a vote of 5-0. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:26 pm. 


